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MARCH 2024 NEWSLETTER 

Welcome to our newest TV Chapter Members 

Kevin Blair, Ken Everett, Ryan Noah and 

Brian Senz & Family 

Thank you to our sponsors! 
You will see their logo or business cards in the newsletter. 

Remember to support these wonderful and generous busi-

nesses. As they help us support our mission. 

Our local High School Clay Target Shoot-

ing Teams are registering for Spring  

Season.  

Registration goes through mid March. It costs students 

around $250- $300 to cover targets, shells and registration 

so donations are greatly appreciated.  

Randy St.Marie is the head coach of the new Banks High 

School Trap Shooting team stmarie3@hotmail.com or 

503.702.4628 . Contact Brian Long at Alohaclaytar-

get@gmail.com for the Aloha team. 

Our local teams shoot at Verboort Rod Gun Club &  

Hillsboro Trap & Skeet Club. 



A BIG THANK YOU to Troy 

Schaffner for being our guest speaker 

this month. Troy is a Controlled Hunt Draw 

& Land Owner Preference Program Specialist 

with ODFW. 

Troy had some good examples of what to do 
when choosing your controlled hunts if you 
want to increase your odds of drawing a tag. 
When applying for group tags, you need to look 
at the preference points of everyone as they are 
combined and then averaged for the group. So 

if you have someone with a low number, it may reduce the chance of drawing the tag.   
If you have any Non-Residents in your group, it may be better to have them apply individually. Only 
5% of the number of tags for each hunt are set for non-residents so when they are grouping by pref-
erence points and hunt choice, in many cases there are 4 or under non-resident tags available so if 
you are applying in a group and have a non-resident and they’ve already drawn a non-resident tag(s)  
then your group will be skipped over. So it is often helpful for non-residents to apply individually 
for a more successful draw result.   

You can get an idea of your odds of drawing a hunt by looking at the Big Game Regulations, where 
you will see the number of tags and number of first-choice applicants from the previous year. The 
number of tags and applicants can change from year to year, but usually not by much. A point to 
consider, hunts that have more first-choice applicants than tags available will never be drawn as any-
thing other than a first-choice hunt. So do not put them down for choices #2-#5 as it’s pretty much 
just throwing those choices away. 
 

Troy says these are great to use in choosing which hunts to put in for; 
Big Game Regulations 
Applicants by Hunt 
Draw Results Report 
Prior Years Leftover Tags 
Hunt Unit Maps 
 
ODFW’s online Point Summary Reports can also help you figure out your odds. You can also visit 
the Oregon Tag Draw Percentages website (note the Oregon Tag Guide book has ceased publica-
tion). Neither of these resources are affiliated with ODFW. 

You know what you can do physically, make sure to check out hunt areas before applying if it is a 
new area to you.  
OnX Hunt Application is a great app for looking at hunt areas and seeing what’s available for hunt-
ing and what is private, if there is road access or if  you need other mobility means. 

Keep in mind that 25 percent of the tags for each draw are awarded randomly so every first-choice 
applicant has some chance to draw even the most coveted tag. 

Of course you can call with questions, Main Controlled Hunt Draw & Land Owner Preference Pro-
gram number is 503-947-6101. 
Troy Schaffner  503-947-6109  email Troy.X.Schaffner@ODFW.Oregon.gov   

http://www.eregulations.com/oregon/big-game-hunting/
https://myodfw.com/articles/point-summary-reports
https://sites.google.com/site/oregontags/


 



OHA is going to continue to offer 

the Gun Calendar Raffle for 

2025. This includes a complimentary 

membership or can count towards 

membership renewal, not to mention 

you have a chance to win one of 53 

guns drawn for every  

Raffle ticket purchased. The raffle 

ticket is $50. You can enter yourself 

for the raffle portion and give the 

membership portion to someone new 

or renew your own.  

You can contact any of the board 

members to purchase gun calendars, 

they will have it available for online 

purchase soon.  

 

You will be able to purchase them at 

our Chapter dinners or at the Annual 

Banquet—You can also upgrade to a 

family membership for an extra $10.  

The family membership includes you 

and your spouse\partner and chil-

dren under 18 years old. If you have 

any questions, feel free to ask us 

about it and if we don’t know then 

we’ll ask the State and get back with 

you with an answer.  

Congratulations Jenny Teters 

and below Konnor Van Lom on 

your cow elk! 

 

Remember to submit pictures to 

TVCOHA@Outlook.com to get 
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There is no Chapter Dinner for March. 
 

We’ll see you April 16th for Turkey talk with Tony, Kirk and Ben. 

ADVERTISING — We offer advertising for a flat rate of $100 per year. Our newsletter goes out to 700+ members This will be in 

the form of a business card, included somewhere in the newsletter.  If you are interested in advertising your business, please send 

an email to TVCOHA@outlook.com and we will get you the information. 
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